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August 12, 2025 
 

On June 4, the U.S. government increased the tariff on imported aluminum to 50%, doubling the 25% 
rate announced on March 12.  No exclusions are currently being granted. 

Using previously issued and expiring exclusions, Lamtec purchased additional foil inventory to 
temporarily offset the full impact of this tariff.  We expect this inventory to be fully depleted during Q3. 

To address the increased cost of the 50% aluminum tariff, we will implement the following price 
increases by foil gauge, effective October 1, 2025:      

                                                     INCREASE 
Metal Building: 

R-3035 HD, Arenashield     $6.04/msf $0.065/m2 
 
Radiant Ice      $12.08/msf $0.130/m2 
               

Duct, Fabrication, and Pipe: 
3035, R-3035, 30 J, 8849, 4348    $6.04/msf $0.065/m2 
 
WMP-ASJ                 $5.34/msf $0.058/m2 
 
R-3050               $9.93/msf $0.107/m2 
       

Should the tariff change, either upward or downward, Lamtec will promptly adjust pricing and 
communicate any changes.      
  
We recognize this is not ideal news heading into the second half of the year.  By delaying implementation 
until our non-tariffed inventory is depleted, we aimed to provide our customers with as much cost relief 
as possible. 
 
Please contact your Lamtec Sales Manager or Customer Service Representative with any questions. 
 
Thank you for your continued support of Lamtec and our facing products.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Norman Parker 
Executive Vice President 


